
 P  IONEER  M  IDDLE  S  CHOOL 

 Panther  Post 
 Week  of  January  20,  2025 

 “  All  students  will  learn  and  grow  academically,  socially,  emotionally  and  physically!  ” 

 “Let  us  sacrifice  our  today  so  that  our  children  can  have  a  better  tomorrow.” 
 ~  A.P.J.  Abdul  Kalam 

 Dates  to  Remember 

 ●  January  is  “I”  for  Integrity  Month 

 ●  January  21:  Archery  Permission  Forms  Due 

 ●  January  24:  1st  Archery  Practice  After  School 

 ●  January  29:  National  Music  Centre  -  6B,  6E,  6T 

 ●  January  29:  Lunar  New  Year 

 ●  January  29:  National  Music  Centre  6CE 

 ●  January  31:  PD  Day  -  No  School  for  Students 

 ●  February  is  “D”  is  for  Diligence  Month 

 ●  February  2:  Groundhog  Day 

 ●  February  3:  School  Council  &  Friends  Mtg.  7:00PM 

 ●  February  5:  National  Music  Centre  6B,  6E,  6T 

 ●  February  13:  Grade  6  Astrodome 

 ●  February  14:  Valentine’s  Day,  Silent  Heart  Day 

 ●  February  14:  Valentine’s  Dance  6:00-9:00PM 

 ●  February  17:  Family  Day  (No  School) 

 ●  February  18-19:  No  School 

 ●  February  20-21:  Teachers’  Convention  (No  School) 

 ●  February  19-25:  Band  AIBF 

 ●  February  26:  Pink  Shirt  Day 

 ●  February  28:  Beginning  of  Ramadan 

 Items  of  Note 

 The  annual  ski  trip  is  being  planned  for 

 March.  As  in  previous  years,  all  outstanding  fees 

 need  to  be  paid  in  order  for  students  to  take  part 

 in  the  ski  trip.  As  a  reminder,  we  will  be  mailing 

 home  invoices  to  families  with  outstanding  fees. 

 These  fees  may  range  from  a  few  dollars  for  reeds 

 to  hundreds  of  dollars  for  numerous  fees  over 

 several  years.  Either  way,  in  order  for  a  child  to 

 receive  an  invitation  to  the  ski  trip,  fees  will  need 

 to  be  paid.  If  payment  in  full  is  not  possible, 

 please  reach  out  to  school  administration  to 

 make  alternative  arrangements. 

 With  reduced  staffing,  we  are  no  longer 

 able  to  provide  boiling  water  for  students  at 

 lunchtime.  Therefore,  we  ask  that  students  avoid 

 ramen  noodle  soups  (aka  “Ichiban”)  for  lunch. 

 January  31  is  a  Professional 

 Development  day  for  staff.  There’s  no  school 

 for  students.  Teachers  will  be  the  students 

 learning  different  strategies  to  help  children  with 

 writing  and  math. 


